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UN Security Council, 26 February 2018 

 

Mr. President 

Distinguished Members of the Council 

On behalf of the PBC Burundi Configuration, I would like to thank you for inviting me to brief 

the Security Council today and for the excellent cooperation between the Council and the 

Configuration.   

As per established practice, the following statement has been approved by the Members of 

the PBC Configuration, including the country concerned, Burundi. 

Since my last briefing to the Council, the PBC Burundi Configuration convened on two 

occasions, on 8 November 2017 and 29 January 2018, with a focus on humanitarian, 

socioeconomic and political questions. The Configuration heard briefings from Garry 

Conille, the UN Resident Coordinator in Burundi, from OCHA, UNHCR and PBSO. 

At her briefing on 29 January, Ms. Ursula Müller, Assistant Secretary-General of OCHA, 

reported that in the last three years the number of people in need of humanitarian 

assistance in Burundi had tripled, rising from 1 to 3.6 million people. She noted that 25 

percent of the population are estimated to be food insecure (a 7 % increase compared to 

2016). 500’000 people received food and nutrition assistance in 2017. At least 60’000 

children are cur
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On 19 February, OCHA presented its report for the Humanitarian Response Plan for 2018 

in Bujumbura. On 21 February, the Government informed in a press communiqué that it 

rejects the content of this report “en bloc” for lack 



3 





5 

 

Mr. President 

Distinguished Members of the Council 

Based on my recent contacts with Burundian stakeholders, regional and international 

actors, I wish to draw the following conclusions: 

(1) The EAC-led dialogue process remains an indispensable instrument to address 

the current situation in Burundi. National, regional and international interlocutors 

should continue to lend their support to the efforts undertaken by H.E. President 

Yoweri Kaguta 


